Bradworthy CP School

Friday 20th March 2009

Dear Parents,

Red Nose Day

We supported Red Nose Day in school last week and it was the most successful charity fund raising event we’ve ever held. Thanks to everyone’s hard work we raised over £420 on the day which was amazing.

I’m obviously at an all time low in the school popularity stakes for me because the “Gunge Prize Draw” raise just over £100 by itself. If you haven’t already looked, check out the news page on our website for pictures of this.
We also had loads of fun doing silly dances and the “Water Balloon Netball” was as wet as always.

Thank you to everyone who sent in cakes for us to sell. You’ll be surprised to read that there wasn’t a single cake left which is a tribute to our “Healthy School” status !!!

(Every day isn’t Red Nose Day though)

The fun has continued today thanks to Ben and Liam in Year 6.

We are all very grateful to Ben who is raising money through a sponsored silence during school hours. I’ve personally offered to give him £5 if he can keep quiet for the next 3 months !

Money well spent I’d say !!

You will all have noticed Liam in school because he has the most amazing mop of long blond hair.
By the time you read this it will be gone …..

Liam has bravely, or stupidly agreed to have a hair cut for the first time in many years and all in aid on Comic Relief.

I have to point out that this was Liam’s idea and not his mum’s, although I gather she’s delighted.

Thanks to Liam we have raised a further £ 140 and I think that this is a hugely impressive effort by him.
We are all very proud of what he has done and I am sure you will agree that this is an excellent achievement by him.

There are before and after pictures on the website so why not have a look.

In total we have raised nearly £600 which is a brilliant effort from a school of our size. 
Once again thank you to everyone who supported this event.

PTA

Don’t forget the PTA meeting which is taking place in The Bradworthy Inn at 7.30pm on Thursday 2nd April. 

We’ve got lots of things to talk about, including the Community Fun Day which will be taking place on Thursday 7th May. 
The fun day is being run by the police and there will be loads of different community groups in attendance. There will be lots of entertainment for the children including bouncy castles and a BBQ.
We are intending to combine this with our annual art exhibition and the spring hobbies show so it will be a big event in school.

We’ll be able to give you a lot more information after the next PTA meeting.

Sports News

Our netball team had a great result on Monday evening when they beat Broadwoodwidger 13 – 4.
We played really well and every member of the team scored during the match.

Our football A-Team played their best football of the season so far when they attended a friendly rally (which means no overall winners!) in Bideford last week. 

We drew with Westcroft’s A-Team 0 – 0 and won 2 – 1 against East the Water School. We then played against Westcroft’s B-Team who we beat 6 – 0.
Our B-Team also took part and although they lost they played exceptionally well in loosing 3 – 2. They drew 0 -0 against Westcroft’s B-Team.

The children in Class 5 took part in a multi sports festival at Holsworthy College last week.
They took part in skills work in rugby, cricket and hockey and I think that everyone had a good time.

Our girl’s football team took part in a festival at Budehaven School yesterday and I think everyone had a good time. It wasn’t quite what we were expecting because the girls were split up into mixed school teams but I think that everyone played really well.
Well done to Abigail in Year 6 who was a member of the winning team.

School Website

In addition to reports about the things we’ve been up to in school (much of it written by the children) and other examples of the children’s work our school website contains a lot of useful information.

· Current and previous news letters (including this one).

· Class news letters.

· Dinner menus and order forms.

· A range of different forms, including things like requests for holiday during term time and free school meal forms.

· Term dates for this year and next.

· Sports fixtures.

· Lots of Support for the Work that the Children do In School.

· Links to external websites where you can get information about things like childcare. 

If anyone can think of anything else that could usefully be put on the website I’d love to hear from you.  
School Uniform

As you know the school has a compulsory uniform and we are very grateful to you for ensuring that the children are wearing the following items of uniform each day:

Boys -
School Sweatshirt.

Girls -
School sweatshirt.

Yellow polo shirt. 


Yellow polo shirt.

Grey shorts. 



Grey skirt or blue gingham dress 

Long grey socks.



Long white socks or grey tights.

Black footwear.



Black footwear.
I would be grateful if you could make sure that wherever possible the children have plain black shoes or trainers and knee length socks of the correct colour. Please try to make sure that shorts and skirts are of an appropriate length, which is to say that they finish just above the knee. In particular we would prefer that the girl’s skirts weren’t too short.

The school has a full range of uniform in stock and all of the items are being sold at a cost price. We believe that they represent very good value for money as well as the convenience of buying locally.
Many parents buy uniform from us each year but, obviously, you only have to order through us if you want to. I would be very grateful if you stick to the above colours wherever you are getting your children's summer uniform from.

If you want to place an order please fill in the form at the bottom of this letter or speak to us in our office.
Please try to place any orders as soon as possible.

I am very grateful to you as parents for ensuring that the children are always well turned out.

Easter Meal

The Easter Meal is closing in fast and if any of you have still to return orders for this please do so as soon as possible. We will be holding a special “extra big” Lucky Plate day and I expect that most of the children will want to stay to lunch. This means we need to know orders in advance.

Please don’t send any money in yet.

Theatre Visit

On the last day of term (Friday 3rd April) we will be visited by M & M Productions who will be performing The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe for the children.
As always the school will be subsidizing the full cost which is £450 but we are going to ask you for a voluntary contribution of £2 per child. If this presents a problem for anyone please feel free to have a confidential chat with me.
Term Dates
Friday 3rd April


Last Day of Spring Term




Monday 20th April

First Day of Summer Term



Monday 4th May


Bank Holiday




Monday 25th – Friday 29th May
Summer Half Term



Wednesday 22nd July

Last Day of Summer Term

Monday 11th – Friday 15th May
Year 6 SAT Week

Yours sincerely
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Richard Stephenson (Headteacher Bradworthy CP School)
Bradworthy CP School

The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe Theatre Visit, Spring 2009
Name(s):

I understand that the school is asking for a voluntary contribution of £2 per child to help cover the cost of this performance.

I enclose a donation of £ _________ .
Signed:
Bradworthy CP School.

School Uniform Order Form, Spring 2009.

I would like to order the following items of school clothing :

	
	Cost
	Size
	Number Required
	Total Cost

	School Polo Shirt


	£7.50 up to 32”

£10.00 34”and above


	
	
	

	School Sweatshirt


	£8.00 up to 32”

£10.00 34” and above


	
	
	

	Grey School Shorts


	£6.00
	
	
	

	Long Grey Socks


	£1.00
	
	
	

	Grey School Skirt


	£5.00
	
	
	

	Gingham Dress


	£7.00
	
	
	


Sizes :
polo shirts, sweatshirts and dresses - measure your child around the chest.


Shorts and skirts - by age.

Socks by shoe size.
I enclose a cheque ( payable to Bradworthy School PTA ) / Cash for £ ________________.

I would rather pay for my order at the start of next term.
